TCM Affiliate Meeting
March 4, 2010
Present: Anita Staats, TARC; Kelly Zink, Dream Catchers; Tim Gorton, Sheltered Living; Donna Holstein, Sheltered Living; Rebecca Lister, Monaco & Associates; Erin Menhusen; Monaco & Associates; Shelli Barrett, Monaco & Associates; Coleen Hernandez, CDDO; Susie Kirkwood, CDDO; Don Richardson, TARC; Jennifer Brancaccio, TARC; Robert Smith, CDDO; Ramona Macek, CDDO; Rachel Munoz, CDDO; Larry Collins, Sheltered Living; Jovanna Vink, Sheltered Living; Michele Heydon, Sunflower Supports

CDDO Updates:
· House Bill 2222 is a proposal to use a portion of CDDOs State Aide and the remainder of State General Funds to make up the difference of the 10% HCBS MR/DD Waiver reduction January 1 through June 30, 2010. This does not include case management because it isn’t a waiver service.  The 140 families that are receiving the Family Support Grant will receive the 4th quarter payment although it is not likely there will be funding for FY2011.  The CDDO will no longer have funds to reimburse TCM providers for case management services to Non-Medicaid individuals as April 1, 2010. 
· Recap – Respite and dental services have been eliminated; TCM reimbursement for Non-Medicaid individuals will end April 1, 2010. The 4th quarter payment will be the last payment to the Family Support Grant recipients.
· It is not known how long the CDDO will have community support dollars available for individuals receiving day, residential and in-home supports.  
· With the elimination of the TCM reimbursement, providers may request individuals to private pay based on a sliding fee scale.  Case managers are encouraged to meet with individuals/families to determine what there need is. TCM agencies are to have service agreements in place so the individuals are informed about the type of service they are paying for and the cost. Ramona commented that the TCM agencies and the CDDO BSS team need to maintain good communications about these individuals.  
· Ramona and Timili will be working with SRS for licensing case management services. The CDDO will ask SRS to re-evaluate what is expected of TCM providers when providing minimal services to non-Medicaid recipients.
· During a BASIS Assessment Committee meeting, there were discussions about how to save dollars which included a discussion about BASIS not being done annually when the individual is on the waiting list. There would have to be some kind of annual tracking system in place to verify if they want to remain on the waiting list. SRS has not made a final decision regarding annual BASIS meetings. 

·  It was asked since there is no one coming off the waiting list would it be possible to add someone to the list more than three years out. Not at this time.  
· A family support waiver workgroup has been assembled to discus writing a new waiver so families have more options and flexibility about the type of service.

· The CDDO has requested that case managers start uploading PCSPs like they do with the Needs Assessment. It was stated this ensures the most current PCSP is available. 

· The Council of Community Members will be recruiting members in April. They are looking for individuals in services, parents and/or guardians of individuals in services. The CCM sent out a survey last year to identify the top concerns in the community. The Council decided that for their Capacity Building Plan it would be best to focus on one topic which is public transportation.  The city has decreased the hours of service due to funding cuts. A Council member has volunteered to attend upcoming public meetings regarding transportation.
· SRS made several staff changes at the SRS Regional offices.  The licensing staff now have new job titles; CSS Quality Management Specialists.  Larry Castro, SRS, has been assigned to full-licensing in Shawnee County for the DD and TA, PD, TBI and Autism waivers.

Paula Ellis is in the Manhattan SRS office and assigned to Limited License and TCM only agencies in Shawnee County.   Her phone is 785-776-4011 ext. 297. Timili will be assisting her as requested since Paula does not know the providers in our area.

CSS Central Office staff, Brian Bolen and Amy Swanson, are assigned to supervise the licensing staff. Brian will supervise providers north of I-70 and Amy will supervise south of I-70. 

· SRS has been informed about the concerns that SRS staff are not answering the ANE Hotline calls – It was stated that the budget cuts have resulted in loss of staff there also.
· There have been several issues with children transitioning out of SRS custody at the age of 18 without a permanency plan or transition plan in place. Ramona has spoken with the TFI Regional Director about several cases when children were released from custody and the CDDO not notified.  The transition form does not require a CDDO representative signature so CDDO staff are not always notified. The CDDO will be meeting with TFI staff to discuss the paperwork needed by the CDDO.  Case managers are encouraged to inform foster parents about the new guardianship law that states a guardian cannot benefit from their ward. 
· The Financial Management Services information booklet has been forwarded to all providers and case managers. There are five independent providers it will affect in Shawnee County.  SRS is taking public comment until April 1. There are several issues still to be worked out such as what the administrative and direct service rates will be. FMS is to take effect July 1st although SRS may ask CMS for an extension. Larry Castro, SRS, will be in charge of the FMS agreements also. 
· The revisions in Article 63 will require licensed providers to meet specific guidelines prior to being issued a license.  Existing licensed providers that do not meet the new requirements will need to discuss it with SRS to determine how long they have to be in compliance.
Guest speaker: Alice Walton, Lenexa, KS and Laura, St. Louis, MO, United Access, mobility specialists talked about the wide variety of services offered at United Access from wheelchairs to lifts to Electronic Mobility Control (EMC) devices for driving accessibility. United Access offers several options from short-term rentals to selling accessible vehicles and 24/7 emergency service. The staff at United Access works with individuals to find a long-term solution by fitting the individual with the right equipment for their needs. They will also work with individuals on finding funding resources. Alice gave a demonstration of one of the lifts they offer as well as a passenger seat lift. United Access is a licensed provider as well as being a SNCDDO affiliate.

For more information visit www.unitedaccess.com  
Training Opportunities:

· March 18th - 1-3 p.m., Plan of Care "Refresher" Training, TARC Training Room. More information available on BCI system.

· March 23rd - April 27th - 2-4 p.m., RRAPS – flyer emailed
· Marcy 25th - 8:30 a.m. – 4 p.m., CDDO Quarterly training – flyer emailed

(CDDO Overview, Licensing-Article 63, BASIS and Plans of Care).

The next meeting is May 6th at 3 pm.
Guest speaker: Yellow Dot Program
